
From the President           
Mike Campbell 
Hello fellow cross country 
ski enthusiasts. Another ski 
season is rapidly approach-
ing, and it’s time to get 
excited about it.   

Looking ahead to this  
coming season our club is in 
great shape. We purchased 
a new PistenBully groomer last year, built an ad-
dition to the groomer shed and still had money 
in the bank for the upcoming season. Our mem-
bership increased by 150 members to over 900 
registrants.

We ended last 
year on a great 
note at the club’s 
AGM where we 
celebrated 40 years 
of skiing with BSC.  
We had special 
guests Bruce and 
Marcie McGill, Har-
riet Nixon, and land 
owner Ron Gatis to 
share stories of the 

first few years of our 
club’s existence.
 
We also recognized 
long time club volun-
teers, Martin Kerr and 
Andrew Howlett with 
custom BSC jackets.  
Martin has volunteered 
with the club over 
many seasons, was 
one of Bruce Ski Club’s 

first presidents and single-handedly kept the 
Colpoys Trails up and running. Andrew is also a 
long time volunteer that has held almost every 
post in the club executive as well as a long time 
Jackrabbits volunteer and race timer coordinator.

The club also recognized the retirement of Ken 
Beauclerc who has volunteered with the club 
for many years. Ken started his volunteer work 
with Jackrabbits, then he coached racing and 
for the last ten years served as a director. Ken 
and his family have moved out of the area, we 
wish them all the best in their future endeavors. 
I would like to welcome Kelly Rogers as our new 
director.

At the AGM there was general discussion about 
future projects the club could get involved with, 
some ideas included expanding the lighted loop, 
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Feb. 23 - Jackrabbit Carnival
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a waxing room, flush toilets, or a Jackrabbits 
bumps and jumps area. If you have any ideas on 
future projects of the club, please email me or 
any of the other club executives. 

This year we are offering club members the op-
portunity to buy a really cool custom BSC toque. 
If you are interested in purchasing a BSC toque, 
contact Andrew Howlett at: andrew@howlett.
net. I would encourage each member to pur-
chase a toque and fly the club colours. A small 
portion of each purchase will go towards club 
projects.

I would like to bring to the attention of club 
members that have kids in our great Jackrabbit 
program. We have a real shortage of volunteers 
to run the program so much so we are consid-
ering reducing our enrollment from 100 kids to 
75. I would encourage parents to volunteer their 
time so we can give every child the opportunity 
to learn this great sport.

Membership fees will remain unchanged this 
year. The Bruce Ski Club operates the most af-
fordable, accessible and best maintained trails 
in Ontario. We accomplish this because of the 
strength of our volunteers. Regardless of how 
small or large your contribution, you make the 
club happen.

Special thank you to our many Sponsors and 
Friends who contribute to make this club af-
fordable for everyone. Thank you to our many 
Patrons, especially Community Foundation Grey 
Bruce and Suntrail Source for Adventure. Com-
munity Foundation Grey Bruce made a very 
large contribution towards the purchase of the 
Pisten Bully Edge.  In addition to supporting the 
club as a Patron Suntrail sponsors many of our 
events, including the Ski Swap, Men and Women 
on Skis and Suntail Special. Lastly, I remind you 
that the Bruce Ski Club does not own any of the 
trails on which we ski. We owe a great deal to 
the landowners who generously allow us to ski 
on their property. Dogs are not allowed on our 
trails. Pack out your snacks and trash. If you find 

trash on the trail, pack that out too. If you meet 
any of our land owners, please thank them per-
sonally for sharing their property.

Registration
Ruth Scheel
Once again, fall is in the air. It will soon be time 
to plan your winter activities and join the Bruce 
Ski Club.
 
The online registration form will be active as of 
Oct. 9th and it is very user friendly so don’t  
delay -  join soon. 

The Early Bird fee is in place until November 
20th so take advantage of this and register  
online before that date. 

When registering think about signing up for 
some of the volunteer options that are listed - or 
suggest another area where you would be  
willing to help out. 

Our club is only as strong as the volunteers that 
run it and we have enjoyed great success as a 
volunteer run club.

Looking forward to seeing you on the trails this 
season.

Ed.
Tom Hakala
Well, I’m glad that’s over... I’m referring to that 
long hot, humid, sweaty, exhausting, wet and 
wild summer. I don’t take the heat well, espe-
cially when it is 31º while watching fireworks on 
July 1st at 11:00 at night. I’m looking forward to 
the polar opposite of that oppressive heat... The 
World Snow Day on January 20th. 

Thanks to Marilyn Suke for enlightening me 
about this event. It has 
actually been around 
since 2007 when the 
FIS (World Ski Fed-
eration) introduced the 
campaign to encourage 
children to take part in 
snow sports. The cam-
paign has grown every 
year since to the point 
where massive skiing 
and other snow events 
are taking place on that day.
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So, I thought it would be fitting that our club get 
involved. I am proposing that we create our own 
event for World Snow Day. On Sunday, January 
20th, 2019 bring your family out to Sawmill Nor-
dic Centre to ski or snowshoe. To make it even 
more fun, bring your neighbour or friend that 
isn’t a BSC member to try out our trails. We are 
all children at heart, so this is open to children of 
all ages.

Let’s see how many we can get on the trails on 
January 20th!

Race Report
Ken Clarke
The 24th Suntrail Special is scheduled for Feb-
ruary 17th, 2019. We hope you can join us as 
a volunteer or racer! The process of choosing 
dates for High School and Elementary races is 
on going. It takes a great group of volunteers to 
run great races. To build on our strength of vol-

unteers from past years I hope you will choose 
‘race volunteer’ in the volunteering section of 
your club membership application.

Sawmill Nordic 
Centre

Fred Scheel
Time to get ready 
for this years Nordic 
season. Here is hop-
ing for lots of snow 
for our new Pisten-
Bully Edge to groom. 
Over the next month 
we will maintain all 
our equipment and 
get the trail ready 
for skiing. We have 
removed some trees 
along the fence row at Whispering Pines and will do 

some bulldozing in order to make grooming easier. 

Our annual get the trail ready work party will be on 
Saturday, November 3rd from 10 a.m. to 1 p.m. (It 
follows the ski swap at Suntrail) We hope many of 
you will be available to help with this work party.   
Enjoy,  Fred

Colpoys  
Ski Trail

Martin Kerr
It’s that time of year, the days getting shorter , 
nights longer and temperatures dropping. Ski 
season can’t be too far away! 

There are a few changes happening at the Col-
poys trail this year and hopefully all for the bet-
ter. A new trail Captain and a new groomer are 
on board for this year. Richard Bonert who has 
spent years as the captain at the Red Bay trail 
will be taking over the controls at Colpoys and 
Neil Sim who has been grooming at Sawmill will 
be doing most of the grooming. I will be helping 
them both in this transition year to get things 
underway and operating smoothly.

We invite you all to come out for a morning on 
the trail to do some clipping and clearing on 
Sunday, November 4th at 9 am. We are usually 
done by noon and it’s a good way to both give 
back and to meet other skiers in the club. See 
you there!

Jackrabbits
Jason MacDonald
In the last two years our program has reached a 
level of unparalleled growth.  Given this growth, 
last year we had to limit our enrolment to 100 
kids.  This was reached in a mere month and a half 
and we could have had many more kids in the pro-
gram if we hadn’t chosen to limit it.

With all of this growth, though, we haven’t seen 
a corresponding increase in the number of parent 
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volunteers willing to coach.  Coaching entails 2 
hours on Saturday mornings for a 8-9 week ses-
sion.  We take coaches at all levels of expertise and 
even offer a community coaching course that is 
fully paid for by the club.  Please consider joining 
our ranks!  I really feel that we are lucky to have 
such an excellent program in one of the best ski 
facilities in the province.   If you are interested, 
please contact me at jackrabbits@bruceskiclub.ca

Given these circumstances, Jackrabbits enrolment 
for the 2019 season will be limited to 75 children, 
with a waiting list being kept beyond that.  If it is 
determined we have sufficient coaching, we will 
accept a higher number of registrants. 

Looking forward to an exciting season!

Georgian Bay Nordic
Marilyn Suke
Georgian Bay Nordic is up and (literally) running 
once again for the 2018/19 season.  
 
We had a very successful Pure Grit Trail Run 
again in June thanks to the dedication and 
hard work of many volunteers. We received 
many positive comments from the athletes in-
volved and I expect it is an event we will run for 
many years to come.
 
Our numbers are up! Very excited to have sev-
eral new members interested in joining us this 
year. We generally offer a trial period at the 
beginning of the year but it would seem we will 
have about 18 members heading into the sea-
son.  
 
Our first event will be Love Your Skis held in 
conjunction with the Ski Swap. We will be wax-
ing skis in preparation for the snow season from 
0830 - 1230 hours in the parking lot at Suntrail 
Outfitters. Money raised help athletes travel-
ing to National Championships pay their ex-
penses. This year Nakkertok Nordic in Ottawa/

Gatineau will be hosting the National Champion-
ships. Please feel free to drop by the wax bench 
for tips on caring for your skis throughout the 
season.
 
If you are pulling out your equipment and find 
an excess of poles that no longer fit anyone in 
your family, you can donate them to GBN! We 
use shorter poles for running in the Fall and keep 
them available as well for Jackrabbits to use 
whose poles are not the correct length for good 
technique.
 
GBN is fortunate to have a strong volunteer 
coaching team to guide, support and instruct our 
young skiers. As well our Executive and Parents 
provide fund-raising and logistics support with-
out which we could not achieve the successes 
we now enjoy.

Looking forward to a long snow season and fast 
skis.

Special Teams
by Laura Howlett
In early March 2018, 8 skiers from the Central 
Bruce and Owen Sound Special Olympics Nordic 
Ski teams participated in the Special Olympics 
Provincial Qualifying race at Arrowhead Provin-
cial Park near Orillia. Skiers Jaqueline Gravel, 
Katie L’Esperance, Anne Howlett, Jon Wardrop, 
Matt Poste and Derek Morton qualified to attend 
the SO provincial winter games in Sault Ste Ma-
rie at the end of January 2019. Mike Bailey also 
qualified but will be attending the games with 
his curling team. Athletes will commence their 
dry land training in October and look forward to 
on snow training from the first weekend in Janu-
ary.

We are actually two teams. The original team, 
The Central Bruce “Smooth Gliders” has been 
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coached for ten years by Catherine MacKinnon. 
This team also included an Owen Sound skier, 
Jonathan Wardrop. Dianne Speed assisted Cath-
erine with the team but had a desire to start an 
Owen Sound team. When Anne Howlett became 
too old for Jackrabbits, she and I started skiing 
with Dianne and Catherine along with the exist-
ing Central Bruce skiers. I originally joined to be 
Dianne’s assistant coach but got ‘promoted’ to 
head coach on the  
second weekend! 

The Owen Sound Wax-
wings has been a team 
for 2 years now. This 
will be our first year 
with a formal “dry land” 
training season as our 
provincial qualifiers 
need to get training for 
the winter games in 
Sault Ste Marie at the 
end of January 2019. 
This will be a first time 
at the Provincials for 
Annie, Derek, Mike, Matt 
and Katie. Jonathan 
and Jaqueline have 
represented Ontario at 
the Nationals in Corner-
brooke, NL. in 2016, and 
Jaqueline represented 
Canada at the SO World 
winter games in Austria 
in 2017.

Our teams are happy 
to welcome new skiers, 
but because we can only 
ski with a 3:1 athlete 
to coach ratio, we are 
always on the lookout 
for volunteer coaches 
and assistants. We 
encourage elementary 
school aged children 
with special needs to try 
the Jackrabbits program 
first, as several of our 
(now adult) skiers have 
come up through the JR 
program with excellent 
results.  

“often copied but never duplicated”

018375 Bruce Road 10, RR3 
Allenford, ON N0H 1A0

Phone 1-888-364-1963   
Fax 1-888-364-1958
Web www.midwcom.com
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Thank you to the following
Patrons
Community Foundation Grey Bruce
Suntrail Source for Adventure
Midwestern Communications
The Thomas/Andic Family
Ani & Don Eby
Julie & Tom Rice
The Mersich Family
Jean and Mike Campbell
Kiwanis Club of Owen Sound/ 
Whispering Pines Campground

Sponsors
John Brown & Ruth Ann English
Lynne Vaughn-MacDonald & Reg 
MacDonald
John Cameron & Laura Robinson
Paul Dick
The Poste Family
Beth Lowe
Norma Piggot
Ana & Dave Dennier
Shirley Holmes
Suzanne & Mike Rutherford
Margaret Sanborn
The Vining Family
The Van Dorp Family
Joe Slade
Nanci Cameron
The Howlett Family
Deanna Oliver
Gleasonbrook Pottery
The Beauclerc-Vreugdenhil Family
The Avery Family
Norm Bell
Bibianne & Larry Bird
The Smith/Tones Family
Tobin Day
Grey Bruce Sod Supply
Franziska & Michael Edney
Gord Edwards
Kemble Mountain Maple Products
Jennifer Healey and Family
Alison Hooper
Glenn Kujbida
Bikeface Cycling (and skis!)
Ola & Hector Lazzarotto
The Little/Zandvliet Family
The McCutcheon Family
Ian Miller
The Nelson Family
Reece/Chin Yut Family
Ruth & Fred Scheel
The Van Dijk Family
Van Dorp/Hodgkinson Family
Lynne & John West
Dawn Williams

Bruce Ski Club Executive
President - Mike Campbell      519-477-1098               mike@bruceskiclub.ca
Vice-President - Shawn Radcliffe  519-935-9905 shawn.radcliffe@gmail.com
Secretary - Suzanne Rutherford   604-209-1836             szrutherford@telus.net
Treasurer - Andrew Howlett       519-376-2203            andrew@howlett.net
Registrar - Ruth Scheel      519-376-1484 fscheel@bmts.com

Trail captains
Colpoys - Richard Bonert      519-371-0711           bonert.rbsc@gmail.com
 Martin Kerr      519-534-0799      Ma247kerr@gmail.com
Sawmill - Fred Scheel                     519-376-1484     fscheel@bmts.com

Jackrabbit Coordinator  jackrabbits@bruceskiclub.ca 
Jason MacDonald

GBN Liaison - Marilyn Suke      519-374-4227  mpsuke@gmail.com   
Race Coordinator - Ken Clarke     519-371-5034                 kcrclarke@gmail.com
Newsletter Editor - Tom Hakala   hakalathomas@gmail.com

The Bruce Ski Club would like to thank                                                  for printing of this newsletter.
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The Groh/Chun Family
Tim & Rodina Koker
Helen & Brian Barrie
The Ostertag/Purdon Family
Olga & William Stewart
Mary & Derek Smith
Sandra Stevenson
Moriarty Bicycle Works
Ann West
Angie McCurdy & Bodo Weddig
The Greig Family

Friends
Joy Ward
The Mackay Family
Ron Downie
Matt Picket
The Schlenker Family
The Angus Family
The Yuhasz-Bell Family
Jessica & Judy Brookshaw
The Critall Family
Leona Cunningham
Fred Veenstra
Rick & Kelly Danard
The Ostertag/Farla Family
Andrew Loucks
Carol Masse
Lynda & Paul Matthies
Jacqueline & Howard Mooney
Marcy & Bruce McGill
Michael Stewart
The Wardell Family
Marj & Ross Thomson
Jenn Wonch & Leo Verschuren
The Hatch Family
Ken Clarke
Carrie Currie
Marsha McLean and Dan Purdon
The Abbott Family
Donna Boyd
Lindsey Chapman & Peter Beisel
The Davies Straby Family
RonaLynn and Brian Ferguson
The Haugh Family
The Johnston Family
Trevor Stokes
Teressa Moore
Barbara Smith
The Myles Family
Judith Bell
Carolyn Renusz & Brian Putman
Vivianne Gaudreau & Gary Caudle
Alex Filipev
Jane Keast & Scott Andrews
Scott & Shannon Myles
Emily Chesser

Our Landowners
Grey Sauble Conservation Authority (http://www1.greysauble.on.ca/)

Ron Gatis

Kiwanis Whispering Pines Campground (http://www.campontario.net/)

Ministry of Natural Resources and Forestry  
(https://www.ontario.ca/page/ministry-natural-resources-and-forestry)

The Spencer Family

Laura McNamara & Bevan Ratcliffe


